
SPVA Newsletter

Welcome to February!

We hope you had a great first month of 2023! For our high
schoolers, congratulations on making it through another
semester, and best wishes for the semester to come! For all of
you, we’ve included a list of important dates in this
newsletter.
As we enter the second semester (for high school students),
if you are still working through semester one courses, or
haven’t requested your semester two courses yet, please
contact our school counsellor, Kristin Lapierre, or myself for
assistance.
Teachers are attending the annual teachers’ conventions this
month. Teachers Convention falls on February 9th and 10th .
Teachers will not be available these days but will return calls
and emails when they return. Please be patient as responses
may take longer during these conference dates.
February is also the month we recognize Pink Shirt Day.
Please wear a pink shirt on February 22nd. For information
regarding the history of Pink Shirt Day, please visit the link
below:

https://www.pinkshirtday.ca/about

Have a wonderful month!

Sincerely, 
Christy Filgate, Principal
SPVA, Morinville & Sturgeon Learning Centres

Your newsletter about our school!

Principal's Message

Continue to read to see what is
happening in our classes!




https://www.pinkshirtday.ca/about


Science with Ms. Poliquin!

Grade 8/9 Health





Math with Mr. Kaya!

Math with Ms. Savin
Math 8  :In grade 8 students are starting to study a brand
new unit on rates and ratios. Students began the unit by
learning how to simplify ratios and find equivalent ratios. 
They are now beginning to work on solving unit rates.

Name, describe and classify angles 
Estimate and determine angle measures
Draw and label angles
Provide examples of angles in the environment
 Investigate the sum of angles in triangles and
quadrilaterals

In January the Math 5 and 6 students started a new
unit, the Angles and Polygons.
Students learned:

In January the math 7 students started a new unit, the 
Circles and Area.
Students investigated and explained the relationships 
among radius, diameter and circumference of a circle. 
They determined the sum of the central angles of a circle
 and  constructed circles and solved problems involving 
circles. Students developed formulas to find the areas of
 a parallelogram and a triangle.

Math 9 :In grade 9 students have completed the unit on 
Linear Relations and are now working on solving Linear
Inequalities.

We completed lessons on Volunteering, Healthy Relationships, and Mental Health. 

Grade 5: We are finishing up our Electricity and Magnetism unit and are starting Classroom Chemistry.
Grade 6: We completed Sky Science and are starting Flight.
Grade 7: We are wrapping up Heat and Temperature and will begin Structures and Forces.
Grade 8: We are finishing Light and Optics and starting Mechanical Systems.
Grade 9: We completed Environmental Chemistry and will begin Electricity.



Social 8/9 with MS. Waller

LA with Ms. Wood!

The grade 8 social students are well into our Aztec unit and have learned how different factors have impacted
the Aztec worldview. They used this information to write a polished paragraph.

Visit our School Website or follow us on Facebook!
spva@sturgeon.ab.ca

LA/Social/Music/Health with Ms. Senych!

 LA 5-7 :  In January we worked on our writing skills and how to write a personal narrative! We have also been
working on reading and gathering information from Informational Articles. We will begin our novel study next
month. 
Social 5-7: We have completed our Iroquois Confederacy Unit and will begin learning more in depth about 3 of
Canada’s First Nations groups - The Mi’kmaq, the Haudenosaunee and the Anishinabe. 
PE 5-7 : We are continuing to find ways we can move our bodies from home! We are expected to track 60 minutes 
of movement a day! 
Health 5-7 : We are learning about what keeps us motivated - discussing both intrinsic and extrinsic rewards!
Music - 5-7 : We are continuing to explore the genre of JAZZ and various Jazz artists and their influence on this
genre. 

We recently wrapped up our poetry unit - great job everyone! Creative and clever responses were submitted by 
all when tasked with writing their own poetry 🙂.

The next several weeks will be dedicated to our novel study - we will be reading the novel Refugee, by Alan
Gratz. This is a fantastic novel, so I am really excited to read this with the students. During the novel study we 
will also start focusing on essay writing. Should be an awesome month!

In grade 9 social, we are coming to the end of our unit on collective rights. Students are working on a visual
presentation depicting how one group in Canada achieved collective rights.  
We continue to take the time to look at news stories, visuals, and political cartoons each week. Take the
opportunity to ask your child what they learned this week!



Also, please see the following URL for additional resources for diploma examination preparation:

 https://www.alberta.ca/writing-diploma-exams.aspx#jumplinks-1

Happy Studying!

Message from School Counselor Kristin Lapierre:

Just a friendly reminder that Diploma exams are available in April; Here is the
schedule:





February 9 & 10: Teacher's convention- No classes
February 14: School Council @ 6PM
February 17: Flex Friday
February 20: Family Day-No classes
February 28: 2023-2024 Early Registration deadline
June 7:  Deadline for coursework for Diploma courses
June 14: Final exams must be written by this date
June 15: Deadline for coursework for Non-Diploma courses
June 26: Final exam deadline




Important Dates

Important Information
Please note that students re-writing Diploma exams must    

Registrations of courses are completed on a case-by-case 
       register through Mypass. Any questions, please contact us. 

       basis. However, 5 credit courses MUST be started no later than
       April 1st. 






MLC and SLC registrations 
for the 2023-2024 year

received by February 28th
will be entered into a draw for a

Writing Tablet!



2023-2024 Registrations






